
Willow 

Newsletter 

 
 

www.saxonhillacademy.org.uk 

Autumn -September 2025 

Welcome back!  It was absolutely wonderful to see everyone back in class and find out a bit 
about the highs, lows, adventures and relaxation everyone has enjoyed over the summer. We 
had a successful transition period before we broke up, and everyone has arrived with a 
positive attitude to the new term. 
 We are excited about the work we have planned for this term and hope you will enjoy sharing 
in our learning journey. We have new pupils and new staff members in Willow class this 
Autumn, so I hope you will join us in welcoming them. 
 
If you have any worries or need any questions answering, please get in touch either via the 
school office, home school books or email: 
helen.fone@saxon.set.org (working Mon-Thurs am) 
isobel.jellyman@saxon.set.org (Thurs/Fri ) 
 
 

 

Teachers 

Helen Fone (Mon/Tues/Wed) 

Isobel Jellyman (Thur/Fri) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Debbie, Sarah, Izzy, Lorraine, 

Nero 

  



 
Our learning focus will be 

the Elements of art, line, shape, tone and 
space, learning how to create mood in our 
work using shading techniques. 
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We will be 
focusing on our 
Golden Thread 

targets in Wellbeing. 

 In English this 
term, we will be 

learning about book to film stories with a 
focus on Charlie and the Chocolate Factory, 
as well as regular phonics groups and 
Spelling and Grammar. 

During Maths this 
term, we will be 

working on looking at where we are 
with our maths skills in counting, reviewing 
what we know and learning new skills in 
addition, subtraction, multiplication and 
division. 

 

And in Science we will be learning about our 
bodies and keeping healthy. 

 On 
Fridays, their will 

be a focus on engaging 
in those activities which 
we enjoy participating 
in, that can also give us 
ideas about our future 
interests. 

 

Isobel will be 
here to take 
Forest School 
sessions 
regularly, and 
there will be 
opportunities for 
swimming, hydro 
and Rebound. 

  

We look forward to our Halloween event—Dias de los Muertos, the 
Mexican Day of the Dead! There will be letters coming out soon. 


